
 

 

FFWPU UK: EUME Leader's Meeting Takes Place In Glory House, Netherlands 
 
Michael Balcomb 
January 28, 2024 
 

  
 
Last weekend a leaders meeting was held in Holland, gathering leaders from across our European region. 
Hear about it from pastor Elliot Y. below… 
 

 
 
'It felt good to join the EUME Leader's meeting in Glory House, Holland (although I didn't really have 
any business being there). So much investment has gone into Glory House by the Van D. family, not only 
physically but spiritually. It was their priority to restore the prayer room and display the Cheonshim Won 
items, in addition to many vials of soil from various holy grounds. They gave a testimony of how this led 
to the revival of Glory House and set a spiritual foundation for economic growth. 
 

   
 



 

 

 
 
At the meeting we discussed many important matters from True Mother's (potential) visit, the opening of 
the Cheonwon Gun, conflicts within our EUME region, outreach and how we utilise our social media. 
There were many take away points and actionable next steps. However, a theme that underlined each next 
step is that everyone has a role to play. Each of us, not only the 'leaders', have God-given talents and 
skills. It is our responsibility to recognise our areas of expertise and then apply ourselves. This is not only 
important for our own spiritual growth, but it is important in developing our relationship with Heavenly 
Parent. 
 

  
 
As a local pastor, our region is renewed by the meeting. We will create a clear goal for our community 
with quantifiable aims. We will review what has worked and what hasn't worked in our region (including 
outreach, education and worship) with the hope for a successful 2024 and 2025.'- Elliot Y. 
 

  
 
 


